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 Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing          

innovative programs that stimulate and challenge each student to develop     

lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing               

environment where teachers, students and parents work in an effective        

partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au.Ph: 9364 1007 
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Dear Monmia Families, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lorraine Bell     Principal 

 

 
 
GREAT THINGS I NOTICED DURING THE WEEK 

мΦ Happy Easter to all our Orthodox families who celebrated this festivity last  

weekend.  

нΦ The Curriculum Day on reporting using the new Student Management System  

provided teachers with the skills to prepare their student reports.  This was a  

highly engaging day with teachers very enthusiastic about the new reporting  

system. Thank you to Deb Hicks and Dean Squires for all their preliminary work in  

setting it all up and then presenting the reporting process on the day.   

оΦ Congratulations to the 1/2 PLC for organising an amazing Sleepover Day for the Year 1/2 

students.  Thank you to Ms Lucy Vorpasso who assisted with this event by staying over with 

the 1/2 PLC. Thank you to all the parent/guardian helpers who helped out with all the meals.  

пΦ Our first Breakfast Club started on Wednesday 4 May and we had five guests for breakfast 

served by the capable Miss Vorpasso and Mrs Bell.  Helen also helped and Amanda Deakin, 

Hunterõs mum has also offered to help out on Wednesdays.  Our Breakfast Club operates on 

Wednesdays and Thursdays from the library.  Thank you to Rotary who donated the crockery 

and cutlery.  

рΦ The free  playgroup  operated by Victoria University has had three successful sessions in 

our Community and Staff PL Room.  This is an exciting opportunity for our Monmia families 

with younger children as well as other families in the  

Brimbank community.  

сΦ Thank you to our wonderful Family and Friends for once again organising another fantastic 

Motherõs Day Stall!  These amazing volunteers give so much of their time to our school to  

ensure that we fundraise enough money to keep improving our school.  
7.  Another worthwhile Classroom Helpers Program was facilitated by Natalie Creasey and 

Dean Squires.  Thank you to the parents who attended ad to Nat and Dean for their  

presentation.  

 

Coffee and Cake Chat 
Starting next Monday 9 May, we would like to invite parents/guardians to our first Coffee and Cake Chat 

in the Community Room at 9:30 am straight after assembly.  This is an  

opportunity to meet with Lucy Vorpasso, Vineta Mitrevski and I to discuss a variety of topics  

related to school, learning and wellbeing.  Our first topic will be on ñBuilding a Respectful Childò which 

could have benefits for home, school and beyond.  At this first meeting depending on the numbers we 

will organise future meetings and topics.  This could become a monthly event.  We hope to see you 

there if you can make it. 

 

HAPPY MOTHERSõ DAY TO ALL MOTHERS!! 
 
Warm Regards 
 
 
 
 

http://www.monmia.vic.edu.au
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Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
 
This week, I would like to continue with the Core Values that underpin the Bounce Back 
Wellbeing and Resilience Program. This week we will look at INTEGRITY.  
INTEGRITY  
If you have integrity, then you try to act according to your values, morals or principles, even 
when there is a per-sonal cost to doing so. Integrity is built one day at a time and canôt be 
mastered over-night. For most of us, build-ing our integrity is something we do over a life-
time. Just when we óthink weôve got itô some challenge or test pre-sents itself. More often 
than not, we have more work to do!  

hǳǊ ƎƻŀƭΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΦ {Ƙƻǿ ƛƴǘŜƎǊƛǘȅ ŀǎ ŀ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ς ŀ ŎƘƻƛŎŜΦ Behav-

ing with Integrity never goes out of fashion and shapes your true character. At Monmia Pri-
mary School we are guided by our community values of: Caring, Honesty, Respect, Ac-
ceptance and Friendliness.  
Acting with integrity also means:  
Being honest  

Being fair  

Being responsible  

Being loyal  
 
Not everyone tries to achieve a sense of integrity. Some people say that they believe in cer-
tain values but they do not act in accordance with those values. Some people have no posi-
tive personal values to guide them and are prepared to do anything to get what they want, 
no matter how wrong or harmful their actions are.  
FAMILY ACTIVITY: As a family, draw a grid for each family member and draw how you 
demonstrate the community values at school and at home.  
I hope you have found this article interesting and useful and I look forward to any feedback 
you might like to share with me.  
 
Warm Regards,  
 
Lucy Vorpasso 
Student Engagement and Wellbeing 



       Student Engagement and Wellbeing  

Introducingé       

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Monmia is a Bucket Filling School! 
We fill buckets and we donôt dip! 

We use our lid to keep our bucket full and keep the drops in! 
 
I love how the Bucket Fillers Philosophy has been embraced by our school community this year. I know that 
we can keep filling other peopleôs buckets and make Monmia Primary School a warm, positive and caring 
place to be. When we all fill other peopleôs buckets then all community members benefit from these acts of 
kindness.  
There is so much to acknowledge at Monmia Primary School! Here are some ódropsô for you to read.  

 
wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ōǳŎƪŜǘΣ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ȅƻǳǊǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǎƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŬƭƭƛƴƎ ōǳŎƪŜǘǎ aƻƴƳƛŀΗ  
 
IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪŜǘ CƛƭƭƛƴƎΗ 
 

YƛƴŘ wŜƎŀǊŘǎΣ 

Lucy Vorpasso 

!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ - {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 9ƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



DATES FROM THE DIARY 

Tue 10 May        Prep Ambulance Visit 

Tue 10 May 

Wed 11 May 

Thur 12 May 

¶ NAPLAN 

¶ NAPLAN 

¶ NAPLAN 

 

Wed 18 May 

         To 

Fri 20 May 

3/4 Camp Jungai 

Mon 23 May 

Mon 23-Fri 27 May 
Art show 

Education Week 

Tue 31 May 3-6 House Athletics Carnival 

Mon 13 June Queens Birthday 

Public Holiday 

Fri Jun 24 ¶ Last Day of Term 2 

Early dismissal 2.30pm 

Mon Jul 11 ¶ First day of Term 3 

Thur Aug 25 ¶ Fatherôs Day Stall 

Fri Sep 16 ¶ Last day of Term 3 

Early dismissal 2.30pm 

 

¶ Out Of Uniform Day - Footy 

Theme 

Mon Oct 3 ¶ First day of Term 4 

Sun Oct 16 ¶ Monmia Carnival Day 

Tue Dec 20 

 
¶ Last day of school for 2016 

Early dismissal 1.30pm 

Donõt forget to follow us on Twitter: http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS  

CANTEEN NEWS  
As of the start of this term, Jude Fina Foods, our school canteen 
provider, will be opening for three days only - MONDAY,  
WEDNESDAY and FRIDAY.   
Unfortunately, they are no longer able to provide lunch orders every 
day.  This has been due to a drop in families using this  
service.  Please remember that from next term there will be no 
lunch  
orders on Tuesdays and Thursdays. 
 

http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS
http://simplyzesty.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/01/twitter-logo-1-300x293.jpg


Donõt forget to follow us on Twitter: http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS  

The National Assessment Program- Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for students 

in years 3,5,7 and 9.  It has been an annual event for schools since 2008. 

  

On Tuesday 10, Wednesday 11 and Thursday 12 May, students will undertake the 2016 NAPLAN  

assessment. 

  

NAPLAN is made up of tests in the four domains of Reading, Writing, Language Conventions (spelling, 

grammar and punctuation) and Numeracy. 

  

NAPLAN assesses skills in literacy and numeracy that are developed over time, through the school  

curriculum.  NAPLAN is not a pass or fail type test, but rather shows how individual students are  

progressing in numeracy and literacy skills against national standards for all Australian children. 

  

All students are encouraged to participate in the tests.  Students with a disability may qualify for special  

provisions that reflect the support normally provided to them in the classroom. 

  

An individual student NAPLAN report will be issued later this year. Parents can use this information to 

monitor how their child is progressing and to identify any areas of concern.  Keep in mind that NAPLAN 

tests provide point- in -time information in relation to student performance. 

  

More information is available at www.naplan.edu.au  

  

Below is a timetable indicating the scheduled tests which are undertaken in the morning on the official test 

dates. 

  

 
 

 Please avoid making appointments for your child or children during the above dates if your child is a year 3 

or year 5 student. 

  

Vineta Mitrevski 
Assistant Principal 

Tuesday 10th May Wednesday 11th May Thursday 12th May 

Yr 3 & 5 

Language Conventions (40mins) 

  

Writing (40mins) 

Reading 

Yr 3 (45mins) 

Yr 5 (50mins) 

Numeracy 

Yr 3 (45mins) 

Yr 5 (50mins) 

http://simplyzesty.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/01/twitter-logo-1-300x293.jpg
http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS
http://www.naplan.edu.au


Monmia Primary School proudly presentsé 
 

óThe world of our  
imaginationô Art Show 

 
A magical mystical world of Fantasy, 

 Fairytales and Fun! 

 
 
 

On Monday 23
rd
 May, we are celebrating our  

fabulous and talented artists and their  
extraordinary imaginations. Please join us from 
5.00pm until 7.00pm on a journey of rich  

imaginative experiences.  
Choir preforming at 6.30 pmé.. 

 



PR

A 

Henry T  - for working hard learning his letters and writing his name. Great 

job Henry!!! 

PR

B 

Ramini S - for getting braver and braver every morning! You are such an 

enthusiastic and caring member of the class! Keep it up!! 

1/2

A 

Lana S - for her great reading. Well done Lana!! 

1/2

B 

Gisele M - for showing cooperative learning by sharing ideas and strategies!  

1/2

C 

Allegra S -  for being a co-operative and responsible student during the 1/2 

sleepover. Congratulations Allegra!! 

1/2

D 

Renee L - for being so independent and a role model to others during the 1/2 

sleepover. Thank you Renee. 

3/4

A 

Cory A ï for working quietly and trying his best in all areas of his learning. 

WELL DONE!! 

3/4

B 

Jacqueline L -  for being positive, happy, helpful member of the class. 

3/4

D 

Juliette C -  for getting on the job quickly and always doing her best work! 

Iôm very proud of you Juliette. 

5/6

A 

Jordan S  -  for always trying to contribute in class discussions. Keep up the 

great work! 

5/6

B 

Adam S -  Welcome back and well done on you enthusiastic return. Keep up 

the good work!! 

 

5/6

D 

Jack Q - for being a  focussed learner who avoids distractions. Well done 

Jack and keep up the fantastic work. 

P.E. James M - for always setting a good example during Physical Education 

classes. 



NEXT  MEETING 

Friday 13th May at 2.00pm  

in the  

Community Room  

MONMIA FAMILY 

& FRIENDS 

President                                         

Kirsty Curwood 

kirstycurwood@bigpond.com 

 

Secretary                                      

Diana Masalkovski 

todiana81@hotmail.com 

 

Treasurer  

Tracy Alexopoulos 

tracyalex75@gmail.com 

SECOND HAND  

UNIFORM SALES 
Available every Monday 

afternoon at 3.00pm.  

Please see Joanne & Kelli.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monmiaôs annual Motherôs Day stall took place this week giving the students a chance to buy some 

gifts for  

Mum and Grandma for Mothers Day. All students were very excited to choose their gifts from the se-

lection of goodies available. Weôre sure there will be some very excited mums and grandmas opening 

up their special gifts on Motherôs Day.  

 

¢I!bY ¸h¦ 

 

A big and very special thank you to all our wonderful helpers who came on Monday and worked hard 

to help  

prepare and wrap gifts for the Motherôs Day stall and to all our parents who helped out at the stall on  

Wednesday, your valuable time and effort was very much appreciated.   

 

 

/!5.¦w¸ Cw955h{ 

 

 

Just a heads up that the annual Cadbury Chocolate Drive is coming up this 

Have a great week from the Family & Friends Team! 

ah¢I9w{ 5!¸ 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Freddo+frogs+CLIP+ART&view=detailv2&&&id=A92284A95890BD4531B6FB251FD35620524D18CA&selectedIndex=0&ccid=Sdkdq1Xm&simid=608051933822517392&thid=JN.McDPVjRqOSdaZU7SYwWXMg
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Freddo+frogs+CLIP+ART&view=detailv2&&&id=A92284A95890BD4531B6FB251FD35620524D18CA&selectedIndex=0&ccid=Sdkdq1Xm&simid=608051933822517392&thid=JN.McDPVjRqOSdaZU7SYwWXMg


 

College Tours 

Guided tours of the College take place each Wednesday morning at 9.30am and are a great way to famil-

iarise yourself with the Collegeôs facilities, environment and culture. The tours are approximately an hour 

long and take place during class time so that you can see our students and teachers in  

action. This is also an opportunity for parents and students to ask questions. 

Each year, tours of the College are also conducted to coincide with the Year 7 Transition Program and Par-

ents/Guardians of prospective students in Grade 5 and 6 are invited to attend. Please note that these tours 

are Year 7 specific and run from March to May. 

 

Parent Tours of College: 

 

 
 
  

 

 
 
 
Enrolments for 2017 are now being taken. If you have a child that will be turning 5  before 30 April 
2017 and you want to enrol them for Prep, please see Ros or  Norma in the office for an enrolment 
pack.   
 

Parents/Guardians enrolling their child will need to provide their childôs birth   
certificate or passport as well as their completed immunisation certificate.    
 

Appointments for school tours are available on request and can be booked by  calling  
Norma or Ros in the Office.   
 

If you know of neighbours or relatives living in our area who want to enrol their  child/ren for 2015 
please ask them to contact the school for an enrolment pack.  
 

To secure a place in our Prep 2017 intake School Council has stipulated a $50  non-refundable  
deposit.  This security will be deducted from the 2017 Resources and Materials Charge.   
Enrolments will not be accepted without the deposit or the required certificates. 
 

Confirmation of enrolment will include a gift for each 2017 Prep student of a Book Box and book to 
start them on their reading adventure! 






